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As I seem to have run out of space in this edition I haven't got any room left for my comments! I can hear you all cheering now! Please keep your articles coming in as without your help producing this newsletter would be extremely difficult.

Jane

Our grateful thanks go to all the following, who helped our branch to raise much needed funds.
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£100 raised by Pat Carpenter

£17.58 from the Hunting Lodge Barrow upon Soar in a counter tin

£19.32 from the Navigation Inn Barrow upon Soar 
£40 donation from an anonymous person at the Mayflower pub 
The Fantastic Sum of £708.87 from the Mayflower pub fundraiser
£197.50 in memory of Mr Alan Salt
£150 cameo members at Clarendon Park Congregational church selling stitched cards.
£34.57 Tote bookmakers.
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A Counter tin in the Gynsills pub collected £30.06.
£46,000 from the Leicester to Skegness cycle ride last June raised by over 100 riders, this was organised by The Wheel Inn in Oadby and Steve Johnson.
The Bulls Head at Whetstone managed to squeeze £182.25 in a counter tin!

£40 donated By the Reverend Graham Spencer from a funeral service.
£25 donated by Cedric Hubbard.

[image: image5.wmf]£20 donated to us by Irene Derbyshire. 
Debbie and Nic Morse kindly went busking for us and raised £107.89 in just two hours. 
A collection at Tesco in South Wigston on March 31 raised the fantastic amount of £374.60. 

ON THE SUBJECT OF FUNDRAISING......
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Our new fundraiser, Neil Galleymore is in the process of arranging several fundraising events for our branch. As well as our usual collection days Neil is hoping to have the following;

Curry Night

Quiz Night

Charity Variety Show

Summer BBQ

Table Top Sale

Race Night
If anyone would like to assist with any of these ideas please contact Neil on 07813 072514. Further information will be available when Neil has definite dates. I think it all sounds very exciting don't you?
Jane
Words to remember
For attractive lips, speak words of kindness. 
For lovely eyes, seek out the good in people.
For a slim figure, share your food with the hungry.
For beautiful hair, let a child run his/her fingers through it once a day. 
For poise, walk with the knowledge that you never walk alone. 
People, even more than things, have to be restored, renewed, revived, reclaimed, and redeemed; never throw out anyone. 
Remember, if you ever need a helping hand, you will find one at the end of each of your arms.
As you grow older, you will discover that you have two hands; one for helping yourself, and the other for helping others.

Polite reminder

I would like to point out that the drop-in hours are officially 11 am until 2pm. We can only guarantee that the premises will be open between those times. If you arrive earlier it is at your own risk and the premises may not be open.

Could I also please point out that no credit will be given by Steph in the kitchen so please don't embarrass her by asking.

Thank you very much

Jane 
Latest News on Sativex

For those of you trying to obtain Sativex I received the following letter from Dr Jayatunga in January.

Further to your recent query about the availability of Sativex, I am sorry to say that it has not been approved by our local Therapeutic Advisory Service and hence at present we will not be able to prescribe it via the NHS in Leicestershire.

Messing about on the river (take one)

For the first time we have arranged a day trip on the mosaic boat, Sunbeam. This departs from the Hope and Anchor pub at Wanlip at approximately 10 am on Thursday 23 June. There is plenty of car parking and a disabled toilet available here.
We will travel towards Birstall returning to the Hope and Anchor for lunch after which we will set off again in the direction of Cossington. The trip concludes at approximately 3 pm back at the Hope and Anchor.
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The cost is £8 person excluding lunch and places are limited to a total of 12 which includes four wheelchairs, so book early to avoid disappointment. 

Ulverscroft Grange is changing!

From March 7, 2011 you can come and relax in the wonderful house and grounds of Ulverscroft Grange and enjoy a real sense of community and companionship at

Ulverscroft Grange
 Tea rooms,

Community Centre
And Charity Shop
the Grange will be the ideal place to meet friends, share information and enjoy the beautiful scenery of Charnwood Forest.

From March 7, 2011 you will be able to enjoy;

· The Grange Tea Rooms open 10 AM -- 4 PM Monday -- Friday

· Sensory Garden and decked patio area

· Wheelchair Friendly Pathways
· Information Exchange for the elderly and adults and young people with disabilities

· Charity Shop

· Health and Well-Being and art and craft activity sessions
· The Ultimate Model Railway Layout
Quart into a pint pot (will go with cunning and origami)

Twelve years ago we moved into a house that had a downstairs loo and room to manoeuvre a wheelchair. As I'd just succumbed to a wheelchair this made life much easier. Three years ago I acquired my 'magic' power-chair which has been liberating for me but very hard on the carpet which was already threadbare in places. With both boys now over 18 we decided it was probably safe to redecorate the living/dining room so we started arguing over paint colours and curtains..............

Currently the room is half painted after 3 weekends (the flooring goes down in 3 weeks!). Richard is doing a third at a time as we have to live in it too.  I should explain it is an L-shaped room, the L being 25 ft long each way, containing dining table and 4 chairs, 2 sofas, a welsh dresser, 3 bookcases with over 1000 books, sundry small cupboards and tables and the TV and stereo. My job is the dispersal of contents out of way of Richard. Apart from the kitchen we have a study downstairs, this is about a quarter of the size of the main room and already houses computer, bureau, filing cabinet, sewing table and the non-fiction library (500 + books).  With the reluctant help of no 2 son I've built The Great Wall of Books (it isn't quite visible from the moon) at one end in front of the bookshelves.  Pictures are propped in front of the Wall, pot plants are photosynthesising in bedrooms, kitchen and bathroom or if large, holidaying with green-fingered neighbours! Contents of dresser are in kitchen cupboards, under beds or on the bottom bunk.* 

*The Bottom Bunk is my charity storage area. Having forgotten to take 1st bag to the branch twice I had a brainwave; collect everything together and then ring shop to collect the lot, 'simples' as the Meercat would say.  The family was told, several times to make sure it had registered.  Our personal charity bag mountain already holds box of breakable bric-a-brac, box of books (weeded out as Wall built), bags of curtains labelled with sizes etc., a rug, bags of clothes (no 2 son still growing!) but as yet no wok or cuddly toy but give me time!  I now look at everything with a critical eye. Microphone Do we use/like it or could some one else?

Hopefully, by the time you read this our living room will be ready for the photographer from Homes and Gardens and the branch will have re-homed the contents of The Bottom Bunk. Knickers! Just realised I haven't emptied the cupboard under the stereo................. sure no 2 son will enjoy a 30 minute break from revision to help …........... better make some flapjacks (have I any chocolate chips? And if so WHERE ARE THEY?)

Timeteam Moment Green-fingered neighbour Pam informed me that the living room carpet was laid in 1966! Amazingly some parts still look almost new even though some parts are just canvas. The moral of this story is IT PAYS TO BUY THE BEST AND NOT USE A POWER-CHAIR . 
Barbara Bradley 
MS Shop

 

The committee has decided unanimously that the MS shop was no longer a sustainable option going forward. The decision was therefore taken to close the shop. 

 

The rationale for this decision concerning the shop was as follows:

· We had asked for anyone interested to come forward to take over the manager's role following Di Brown's retirement. No one came forward leaving us without a shop manager to co-ordinate the operation of the shop. 

· A break clause in the rental agreement meant that the branch could hand over the lease without committing to a further 3 year contract 

· The levels of financial returns the shop provided to the branch, in terms of actual profit, was not viable for the amount of effort needed to operate the shop and deal with all the associated branch resource issues it generated

The committee therefore believed that effort should go into less resource intensive fund raising that has, with your support, the potential to generate more income than the shop provided. We will now focus our efforts on grant applications and other fund raising activities that more closely match the resources we have. A fund raising plan is being pulled together by our new coordinator and committee member, Neil Galleymore.

 

If you have any ideas for events, find grants that we can apply for, or want to be involved helping Neil, please email him geordieneil@live.co.uk or call 0781 307 2514.

 

In the meantime, the branch still has the shop until October, although we will try to negotiate with the leaseholder an earlier handover. We intend to open the shop once a month at weekends to sell stock possibly attend car boot sales during the summer. If you wish to assist, please contact Neil.
The Mobility Roadshow
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This year The Mobility Roadshow is taking place on 30 June, and 1 and 2 July 2011 at the East of England Showground at Peterborough. This event is open from 10 am with free admission and parking. You can register online for your free tickets at www.mobilityroadshow.co.uk. For more details telephone (0845) 241 0390 or e-mail info@mobilityroadshow.co.uk
SHEPSHED DOLPHIN SWIMMING GROUP

HAVE A GO DAY OF SPORTS

FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES

Sunday 12 June 2011 10.00 am - 4.00 pm

Shepshed Campus, Leics. LE12 9DB - (1 mile from junction 23 of the M1)

We are delighted that Shepshed’s annual Have a go Day of Sport for people with disabilities will be taking place once again in 2011.  It’s a superb opportunity for anyone of any age, with a disability, to come along with their family, friends or carers and have a go at a number of sporting activities and games, and is a fun day for all.

There will be over thirty five activities including archery, wheelchair basketball, climbing (on the climbing wall), martial arts, in tandem cycling, new age kurling, Kayaking, sub aqua, football, athletics, pedal go-karts and some surprise activities as well. There are also a number of fun games for people to enjoy and plenty of expertise on hand to help everyone get the most from the day.  

There is NO CHARGE, but donations would be appreciated and we would stress that it is a NON-COMPETITIVE DAY for people with disabilities to try out new activities or rediscover old skills. Over the years many of the participants have amazed themselves with their own success when they have attempted things they thought they could not do. For example, a totally blind amputee rode for the first time with a sighted guide on the back of a tandem and a Dyspraxic lady who had a real fear of heights succeeded in climbing all the way to the top of our climbing wall.  

Please note, registration in 2011 will take place in the foyer of Shepshed High School rather than Hind Leys College.  The school is still situated on Hind leys campus but is found to the right of the campus entrance rather than the left.  This is part of our strategy to decrease the size of the total area over which the activities take place so as to reduce the amount participants need to move between the various events. 

Do come along. Meet people, enjoy yourself and have a go!

You Can't Believe It can you!

Someone asked the other day, 'What was your favourite 'fast food' when you were growing up?' 

 'We didn't have fast food when I was growing up,' I informed him. 

'Except for Fish & Chip shops and we ate it all so unhygenically from newspaper wrappers' 
 'All the other food was slow.'
'C'mon, seriously.. Where did you eat?'
'It was a place called 'home,' I explained.
 'Mum cooked every day and when Dad got home from work, we sat down together at the dining room table, and if I didn't like what she put on my plate, I was allowed to sit there until I did like it.'
 
By this time, the lad was laughing so hard I was afraid he was going to suffer serious internal damage, so I didn't tell him the part about how I had to have permission to leave the table.
  
But here are some other things I would have told him about my childhood if I'd figured his system could have handled it:
  
Some parents NEVER owned their own house, wore jeans, set foot on a golf course, travelled out of the country and credit cards had not been invented.
  
My parents never drove me to school. I had my mothers bicycle that weighed probably 50 pounds, and only had one speed, (slow).
  
We didn't have a television in our house until the Queens Coronation.
It was, of course, black and white, and the station went off the air at 10 pm, after playing the national anthem and epilogue; it came back on the air at about 4 p.m. and there was usually locally produced news and everything was live.....or film.
 
I never had a telephone in my room. The only phone was on a party line. Before you could dial, you had to listen and make sure some people you didn't know weren't already using the line.
   
Pizzas were not delivered to our home... But milk was.
  
All newspapers were delivered by boys and many boys delivered newspapers --My brother delivered a newspaper, seven days a week.  He had to get up at 6AM every morning.
  
Film stars kissed with their mouths shut. At least, they did in the films. There were no movie ratings because all movies were responsibly produced for everyone to enjoy viewing, without profanity or violence (except cowboy films) or almost anything offensive.
 
If you grew up in a generation before there was fast food, you may want to share some of these memories with your children or grandchildren. Just don't blame me if they bust a gut laughing. 

Growing up isn't what it used to be, is it?

New survey to identify needs of male carers has launched 

Researchers from the University of Southampton have launched a national survey to identify the support needs and preferences of men caring for people with MS. We know little about the experiences of men who are carers and this two-year MS Society funded project aims to fill this gap in current knowledge. 

The research team led by Professor Julia Addington-Hall is now looking for volunteers to take part in a survey that will map experiences of male carers across the UK. The researchers have developed the survey based on issues that were identified in interviews with male carers in an earlier part of the study. 

Professor Addington-Hall commented on the survey, “Men caring for adults with MS may have specific needs and preferences, but research to date has not addressed this.  We’re hoping to make 
practical recommendations that improve the support male carers receive based on results of this survey.” 

If you are an adult male with experience of caring for somebody with MS and would like to take part in this survey, you can complete the survey online at www.isurvey.soton.ac.uk/1148
For a paper copy of the questionnaire, please contact the project researcher Andrew Sibley by email ams4@soton.ac.uk or by phone at 023 8059 7998. 

MS Society research suggests why MS affects more women than men*

Research part-funded by the MS Society has uncovered a possible reason why MS affects more women than men. 

The work was based at the University of Oxford and headed by Professor George Ebers. Professor Ebers’ group, who won an MS Award for research project of the year in 2010, studied genetic samples from more than 1,055 families affected by MS to understand why some people seem to inherit MS while others don't. The work was published in the journal Neurology. 

Researchers analysed genes of more than 7,000 people from over 1,000 families affected by MS. They were specifically looking for genes that increase the risk of developing MS. The research showed that: 

· Females were more likely than males to inherit genes linked with MS from a female relative. 

· People with MS who had a specific gene variant known to increase the risk of developing the condition were around three times more likely to be women than men  

· An individuals risk of carrying the gene variant, and then going on to develop MS, was higher if a second degree relative (i.e. an aunt) also carried that gene variant and had MS than if a parent did. This appeared to be female specific. 

In the 1950s the numbers of men and women living with MS in Scotland were roughly equal; today MS may affect as many as three times more women in the country than men. In North America it seems to have risen to 2:1 and in Canada 3:1. The research also offers an explanation as to why in high prevalence areas, some 20 per cent of MS cases have at least one affected relative. 

But the link to genes is only half the story, as these increases have taken place over too short a timescale to be explained as simply genetic. Instead, the study suggests, the rise of MS in women is triggered by an interaction between genes and environment that specifically affects women. 

The study suggests that daughters are more likely than sons to inherit genes that make them susceptible to MS from their mothers, which could explain why more women have MS than men.  Dr Jayne Spink, Director of Policy and Research at the MS Society said of the findings: "The exact cause of MS is still unknown, but this study helps solve a vital part of the puzzle which we hope will lead to ways to reduce the risk of developing MS in future generations." 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Most of you will by now have received your membership renewal forms in the post. This year there will be a prepaid envelope with the form so that you can return this and your cheque straight to the MS Society. It is important that these forms are returned to the Head Office to ensure that your details are kept on the centrally produced branch membership list, you will then receive any correspondence and the ‘MS Matters’ magazine.  The £5 membership fee and any donations are automatically returned to our branch. 

Before returning your renewal form in the pre-paid envelope please check all your details are correct including any e-mail address, date of birth etc.

Please do not give these forms in to anyone at the drop-in as they are now dealt with nationally, and we do not want your details to be omitted from the branch membership list.
I have noticed that several people have not yet renewed their membership, if you have not received your renewal form please contact me on 01509 414201 as I have a supply of spares.

Thank you very much.

Jane 

New Date for MS Week And Cake Break 2011 

With Easter and the Royal wedding competing for attention over MS Week in April, the MS society decided to change the date that would give us a better opportunity to be heard.


Therefore MS Week is now from Monday 23 May to Sunday 29 May 2011 and our theme will be ‘putting MS on the map’, centred around the MS Register project.
At Leicester branch we will be holding our cake break on Tuesday 24 May between 11 am -- 1 pm so please put this date in your diary, get baking or making preserves which also sold very well last year.

[image: image9.jpg]




CORE PUBLICATIONS – LATEST EDITIONS (28 January 2011)

This list is updated monthly. For the most recent version, contact the information team: email infoteam@mssociety.org.uk, telephone 020 8438 0799 (weekdays, 9am-4pm) or get it online at: www.mssociety.org.uk/publications
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Publications covered by the Information Standard

About MS

What is MS? 3rd edition (December 2008).

What is relapsing remitting MS? 1st edition (December 2008).

What is secondary progressive MS? 1st edition (December 2008).

What is primary progressive MS? 1st edition (December 2008).

Just diagnosed – an introduction to MS. 2nd edition (August 2008). The latest translations are available online.

Childhood MS: a guide for parents. 1st edition (March 2008). Insert with updates March 2010.

Working with MS: information for employees and employers. 3rd edition (March 2008).

Resources for Carers 

Caring for someone with MS: a handbook for family and friends. 2nd edition (July 2009).

MS in your life – a guide for young carers. 1st edition (February 2008). (British Medical Association Carers category award for excellence in patient information, Sep. 2009).

MS carers – the man’s guide to caring for someone with multiple sclerosis. 1st  edition (January 2008). 

MS Essentials 

MS Essentials 01: Managing a relapse. 3rd edition (September 2009). 

MS Essentials 02: Memory and thinking. 6th edition (May 2008).

MS Essentials 03: MS and insurance. 5th edition (March 2009).

MS Essentials 04: Tremor. 4th edition (May 2008).

MS Essentials 05: Vision and MS. 2nd edition (August 2008). 

MS Essentials 06: Disease modifying drugs. 4th edition (August 2009).

MS Essentials 07: Managing bladder problems. 4th edition (November 2009).

MS Essentials 08: Getting the best from social care services. 2nd edition (July 2009). [For Scotland: 08S Getting the best from social work in Scotland  2nd edition (Dec. 2009); for Wales: 08W Getting the best from social care services in Wales (May 2010).]

MS Essentials 09: Benefits and MS. 6th edition (July 2010).

MS Essentials 10: Mood, depression and emotions. 3rd edition (August 2009).

MS Essentials 11: Diet and nutrition. 3rd edition (May 2008).

MS Essentials 12: Sex, intimacy and relationships. 2nd edition (July 2007).

MS Essentials 13: Claiming Disability Living Allowance. 7th edition (July 2010).

MS Essentials 14: Fatigue. 2nd edition (November 2009).

MS Essentials 15: Women’s health – pregnancy, menstruation, contraception and menopause. 1st edition (April 2006).

MS Essentials 16: Support for people severely affected by MS. 2nd edition (April 2008). [For branches in Scotland: 16S Support for people in Scotland severely affected by MS. 1st edition (October 2007).]

MS Essentials 17: Pain and sensory symptoms. 1st edition (April 2006).

MS Essentials 18: Complementary and alternative medicine. 1st edition (April 2006).

MS Essentials 19: Muscle spasms and stiffness. 2nd edition (September 2009).

MS Essentials 20: Residential care and your options. 3rd edition (December 2010).

MS Essentials 21: Exercise and physiotherapy. 1st edition (October 2006).

MS Essentials 22: Getting the best from health care services. 2nd  edition (October 2010).

MS Essentials 23: Speech difficulties. 1st edition (December 2006).

MS Essentials 24: Swallowing difficulties. 1st edition (December 2006).

MS Essentials 25: Managing the bowel in MS. 2nd edition (November 2010).

MS Essentials 26: Balance and MS. 1st edition (September 2007).

MS Essentials 27: Adaptations and your home. 2nd edition (October 2010).

MS Essentials 28: Living with the effects of MS 1st edition (March 2009).

MS Essential factsheets 

ADEM (Acute Disseminated Encephalomyelitis). 1st edition (July 2009).

Critical illness insurance. 1st edition (September 2009).

Education for children with MS. 1st edition (July 2009).

Fasting and MS. 1st edition (August 2010)

Genes and MS. 1st edition (April 2010)

Hearing. 1st edition (May 2008).

Neuromyelitis optica. (NMO). 1st edition (July 2009).

Oral health. 1st edition (May 2008).

Posture and movement 1 – an introduction. 1st edition (October 2009).

Posture and movement 2 - moving well with MS. 1st edition (October 2009) – to be read with Posture and movement 1 – an introduction.

Pressure ulcers. 1st edition (May 2008).

Temperature. 1st edition (May 2008).

When someone dies – practical and emotional help. 1st edition (July 2009).

All MS Essential factsheets published as downloadable pdf files only.

Other titles not covered by the Information Standard

Multiple sclerosis: the facts explained. A leaflet for young carers jointly produced by the Princess Royal Trust for Carers and the MS Society. Undated.

Annie and Dan talk about MS. DVD for children up to ten years. (Highly commended: BMA Patient Information awards 2008). July 2007.

Shrinking the monster. May 2009. (Plain English Award, 2009)

Our dad makes the best boats. October 2009. Illustrated story book for children under 10.

Our mum makes the best cakes. April 2010. Illustrated story book for children under 10.
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Dates for Pat Parkin

Tuesday May 3 

Tuesday, June 7 
Pat offers the following massages arms, hand and arm, back, foot and lower leg, upper back and shoulders. She also gives Indian head massages, seated chair massage, manicures and reflexology.
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Please note that everyone who books a therapy session is required to pay a minimum of £5.00 to Pat before their treatment begins.

This is to help offset the cost of their services to our branch.
Many thanks

The Committee 

Messing about on the River (take two)
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On Thursday, August 4 we have once again booked the very popular day trip on Symphony, the Peter le Marchant boat trip. This will be departing from Beeches Road in Loughborough at 10am and returning between 3 - 3. 30pm. 
We hope to go in the direction of Normanton on Soar to hopefully stop at the Plough Inn however they cannot always guarantee a lunchtime mooring so we may have to go to the Waterside at Mountsorrel instead.

The price for this trip not including lunch is £8 per person. We are limited to 24 places so please book early to avoid disappointment.

Payment is required at the time of booking. Contact Jane on (01509) 414201 or Jane@Tindle01.FSnet.co.uk
   Notice of Annual Meeting of the
 Leicester and District MS Society

[image: image14.wmf]This years Annual Meeting will take place on Wednesday 11 May

from 6 pm - 9 pm 

and will be held at:

The Peepul Centre
Orchardson Avenue 
Leicester
 LE4 6DP

Tel 0116 261 6000

Email: enquiries@peepulcentre.com
There will be plenty of information available and a guest speaker will be attending.  This venue has plenty of disabled parking.

Introducing new committee members
I am delighted to let you know that we have four new committee members who have joined our branch. Hopefully over the next few months you will get to meet some of them although obviously as they all work full-time it is very difficult for them to attend the drop-in.

Neil Galleymore – Fundraising Co-ordinator

I am a 36 year old Geordie who has lived in Leicester for 12 years. I have a 2 year old son called Charlie. I lost my Mother to Multiple Sclerosis 9 years ago and I have always wanted to do more to help but I never had the time. I did the Great North Run in 2007 and raised £1,500 but I have not done anything since then. I work for the Leicester Mercury (but don’t hold that against me) and at weekends I am a singer/comedian travelling the country playing hotels, clubs, holiday centres etc. I am very excited about the ideas I have and hope to be able to raise as much money as we can. I look forward to meeting with you all in the near future. 

Rhys Meredith – Branch Treasurer 

  

I am 30 years old and have been happily married for 2 years to my wife Priti. I am Leicester born and bred hailing originally from Fleckney and currently residing in Anstey where I have lived for 4 years. 

  

I was delighted when the opportunity of branch treasurer became available as it has given me the chance to practice the skills taught to me on an accountancy course which I am currently studying for at De Montfort University – and for a fantastic organisation as well. 
  

During the day I work as a Business Adviser for the company East Midlands Business where I assist businesses around subjects such as finance, strategy, marketing and staff training. Outside of work I enjoy going to the gym, following Leicester City and playing the drums.  
Jitendra Kanabar -- Secretary

I am 26 years old. I am Law graduate from the University of Leicester and a student member of the Law Society and the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. I have wealth of experience in working with the voluntary sector, having volunteered at the Citizens Advice, Independent Panel for Special Education Advice and Leicestershire Youth Offending Service. I am currently a City Council Governor for Crown Hills Community College and a voluntary Company Secretarial Assistant for Maternal and Child Advocacy International. I feel my experience to date will help me assist the Leicester Branch Committee with its secretarial needs, whilst allowing me to learn more about the charity and the needs of people with MS.
 

Nickie Lomas – Assistant Treasurer.

I am currently studying an Accountancy qualification full time at South Leicestershire College which I am really enjoying.  I love to travel the world, enjoy experiencing different cultures and have been lucky enough to have lived in Australia twice.  I enjoy meeting new people and getting stuck into new challenges.  I have been undertaking voluntary work for the last 15 years and look forward to helping out where I can with the MS Society.   

Dates for MS nurse

An MS nurse, Allison usually visits the drop-in every third Tuesday of the month.  So why not come along, meet some new faces, have a cup of tea or coffee and have a chat to Allison about any queries or worries you may have.  The following dates are when she is next coming to the drop-in.
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Tuesday 12 April

Tuesday 17 May
Tuesday 21 June

Tuesday 19 July

Tuesday 16 August
You can of course contact the nurses anytime on

0116 2584700
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 TUESDAY
Drop In sessions
 EVERY TUESDAY 11am till 2pm

 Easy access and car parking

 Light refreshments

 Disabled toilet facilities available

Everyone who books a therapy session is required to pay a minimum of £5.00 before their treatment begins.

This is to help offset the cost of their services to

our branch.
Reflexology, chiropody, manicures and many other treatments available.  

Venue:-    29 Latimer Street

Anstey

    Leicester

   LE7 7AW

If you haven't been to the drop-in before and you are free anytime between 11am until 2 pm on Tuesdays why not call in.
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Each week Steph and Blair offer home cooked meals, full English breakfasts, delicious home-made cakes as well as tea and coffee. We are extremely lucky to have these two ladies each week providing us with such gastronomic delights!

So please support them if you can, let your friends know too.

We also have all of the MS essentials booklets for you to take away and many second-hand books and CDs for sale.
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[image: image19.wmf]There is a raffle nearly every week and we do have plenty of games such as chess, draughts and cards. We will also be having some quizzes.
Chiropody dates

Julie (our chiropodist) will be visiting us at the Drop-in on the following dates.
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Tuesday 12 April
Tuesday 24 May

Tuesday  5 July 
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Please note that everyone who books a therapy session,  is required to pay a minimum of £5.00 to Julie before their treatment begins.

This is to help offset the cost of their services to
our branch.

Many thanks

The Committee
 

Anstey Centre Development Update
 

Firstly, thank you to all of you who responded to the branch needs questionnaire. This gave us useful feedback for the branch as a whole and the centre as well.
 

Firstly, following this survey, National Centre have confirmed that the branch can continue with its plans for the development. we still have work to do on a business case to ensure the centre is thriving in years to come. 
 

As far as the funding of the development, as you may know, the many riders on the Skegness bike ride raised a whopping £46000 - 4 times as much as anticipated. We also have the local Rotary Club raising funds for us and they have a wide range of events in support of the branch. Please go along or tell your friends and family about them.
 

In terms of moving forward, we have written to the architect contacts that the Rotary provided, to arrange a further meeting.
 

We want to ensure that the ground floor of the centre addresses some of the issues raised through the consultation, namely:
Access - automatic doors
Parking
Heating 
Exits - fire exits need a rethink
Kitchen counter - needs to be disabled friendly height
Seating - better chairs and tables
 

We also have approached the architects to come up with an innovative solution to use the space by the shutters, the entrance and the garage/store, to maximise the space and address some of the issues above in the process.
 

As regards the upper floor, the consultation responses raised time and again, the issue of privacy for treatment. So treatment rooms will be a priority as will the completion of the lift for access.
 

We will ensure that the architects come to some drop-in sessions to discuss plans and options so that those who attend can influence the design.
 

Once we have firm dates we will let you know.

Steve Pugh

 A FEW ONE-LINERS

He said "You remind me of a pepper-pot", I said "I'll take that as a condiment". 
 
Man walks into a bar. "Ouch!"
 
Now did you know all male tennis players are witches, for example Goran, even he's a witch. 
 
And I've got a friend who's fallen in love with two school bags, 
he's bi-satchel. 
 
So I was in Tesco's and I saw this man and woman wrapped in a 
barcode. said "Are you two an item?". 
 
So a lorry-load of tortoises crashed into a train-load of terrapins, 
I thought "That's a turtle disaster". 
 
Four fonts walk into a bar The barman says "Oi - get out! We don't want your type in here" 
A jump-lead walks into a bar. The barman says "I'll serve you, but don't start anything" 
 
A priest,a rabbi and a vicar walk into a bar. The barman says, "Is 
this some kind of joke?" 
 
A sandwich walks into a bar. The barman says "Sorry we don't serve food in here" 
 
Dyslexic man walks into a bra 
 
A seal walks into a club... 
 
A man walks into a bar with a roll of tarmac under his arm and says: "Pint please, and one for the road." 
 
A three-legged dog walks into a saloon in the Old West. He slides up to the bar and announces: "I'm looking for the man who shot my paw." 
 
A group of chess enthusiasts checked into a hotel and were standing in the lobby discussing their recent tournament victories. After about an hour,the manager came out of the office and asked them to disperse. 
"But why?" they asked, as they moved off. "Because," he said "I can't stand chess nuts boasting in an open foyer." 
 
There was a man who entered a local paper's pun contest. He sent in ten different puns, in the hope that at least one of the puns would win. Unfortunately, no pun in ten did. 
 
A woman has twins, and gives them up for adoption. One of them goes to a family in Egypt and is named "Amal." The other goes to a family in Spain,they name him "Juan". Years later, Juan sends a picture of himself to his mum. Upon receiving the picture, she tells her husband that she wished she also had a picture of Amal. Her husband responds, "But they are twins. If you've seen Juan, you've seen Amal
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   Write to:   
email:

   Jane Tindle 
jane@tindle01.fsnet.co.uk


   45 Melton Road

   Barrow on Soar
telephone:

   Loughborough

   Leics

01509 414201
   LE12 8NS
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Go on – drop me a line





Please send any articles, jokes, 


poems for the next issue by 


31 May 2011
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